
 

 

R. I. P. PEH SOON LIANG 60-61: 19-2-2016 
 

My Fellow Kirkbyites, I’m sorry to announce the demise of our Kirkbyite, Peh Soon Liang 

from the last batch of Kirkbyites. He passed away at the Penang General Hospital at 6.00 am 

today, Friday. This message was conveyed to me by Soon Liang’s college mate Joseph Chin 

who is residing in New Zealand. 

 

Soon Liang was from Block 8 and his Option was Art & Craft. He was my Junior in college. 

 

He has been ailing for quite some time. He was suffering from cancer. 

 

I ran into him perhaps two months ago at the hospital. I was waiting to collect my medicine 

while Soon Liang was leaving after having collected his medicine. I asked for his phone 

number as I was unable to speak to him on the house phone. That was the last I saw of him. 

 

Some weeks ago he was also afflicted with dengue and he must have recovered from it. 

 

Joseph Chin mentioned in his email that Soon Liang “has a beautiful singing voice and we 

want to include him in our item”. Joseph tried to persuade him to attend the Kirkby Reunion 

in May and was told that it all depended on his health. 

 

According to Soon Liang’s wife, Annie, the wake will be held today and tomorrow at 8.30 

pm at the Mount Erskine Funeral Parlour. On Sunday, 22-1-2016, the funeral service will be 

held at the Funeral Parlour at 2.00 pm followed by cremation at the Mount Erskine 

Crematorium. 

 

The details will be published tomorrow in the Star Obituary. 

 

Yours in sorrow,  

RAMA 
19.2.2016 



 


